February 18, 2005
The President's Advisory Panel on Federal Tax Reform 
1440 New York Avenue NW 
Suite 2100 
Washington, DC 20220
Dear panel members:

I am writing in response to your request for comments on the fairness of our current tax system.  In my opinion, the most unfair and unproductive aspect of the current system (among many) is the handicap that it places on U. S. producers in an increasingly global economy.

NYT Columnist David Brooks recently included the following statistics on extreme poverty in an op-ed piece

1990 473 million

2001 272 million

2015 19 million

Those numbers represent the number of people living in extreme poverty (less than $1 per day) in the far east and Pacific region.  Of course, the 2015 number is a forecast.  However, if that projection materializes, that will mean that poverty in that part of the world will have declined by an amazing 96% during a 25 year period that we are right in the middle of.  Mr. Brooks attributes this amazing transformation to the increasingly global economy that is overtaking our planet.  Regardless of how one feels about NAFTA, GATT and our other trade agreements, globalization is an enormous economic force that is changing the world on which we live.
This begs the question of which of our system are appropriate for the new economic environment that we will experience in the 21st century.  We have a tax system which imbeds its cost into each and every level of the production chain via corporate income and payroll taxes.  When we ship outside our borders, this cost gets passed along in the form of higher prices.  In many cases, additional taxes are levied at the point of destination via VAT systems.  Therefore, US produced goods are burdened with two levels of taxation when sold internationally.  Conversely, when imports arrive on our shores, they have already had their tax burdens relieved via VAT credits from their originating countries.  They then compete with our U.S. tax laden products.

Given all of the above, is it any wonder that we have an enormous trade deficit now at $600 billion/year and growing rapidly?  Is it any wonder that, in spite of an economy that is in recovery, that it still isn’t generating enough good paying jobs?

This commission has an historic opportunity to assist this country in preparing itself for the demands of the 21st century.  The above issue is one that this panel would seem to be uniquely positioned to address.  Although the political hurdles that would be required to pass historic legislation such as the FairTax would be formidable, the rewards would be enormous.  The FairTax is critical to enabling this country to continue to offer a beacon of light, hope and economic freedom in this new millennium.
I appreciate your service to our country and am confident that you will take your responsibilities seriously.

Philip Hinson
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